
 

 
Director of Housing and Regeneration: Brian Reilly  

 
 

 

Official 

 
 
 

Dear Leaseholder, 
 
Proposal to fit sprinkler systems to high-rise residential blocks 

 
Following the First Tier Property Tribunal’s decision to stay the case until 26th September 
2019, it has received several strike out applications.  Therefore, a hearing for these strike out 
applications will take place on 11th and 12th November 2019, starting at 10am at Civic 
Suite, Wandsworth High Street, London, SW18 2PU. 

 
Please see enclosed new Directions issued by the Tribunal on 5th September 2019.  All 
other directions have been suspended until after the November hearing when further 
directions will be made if appropriate.   

 
Copies of the strike out applications and the Tribunal’s Directions are available on the 
Council’s website at www.wandsworth.gov.uk/sprinklers.  Hard copies are available to view 
from 18th September at the following sites: 

 
• Battersea Fields RMO, Basement, Walden House, Dagnall Street, London, SW11 5DB 

• Ethelburga Community Centre, 60 Worfield Street, Ethelburga Estate, London, SW11  
• Western Area Team Office, 38 Holybourne Avenue, London, SW15 4JE 
• Housing Reception, 90 Putney Bridge Road, London, SW18 1HR 

• Ackroydon East TMO, 26 Montfort Place, London, SW19 6QL 
 

To arrange to view the documents at these sites please email 
hms@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk or call 020 8871 6161. 

 
The Council’s response to applications to strike out and any subsequent replies will be 
available on the website and in hard copy at the above locations in accordance with the 
Directions.    

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Ian Stewart 
Assistant Director (Housing Management) 

 
  
 
 
 
 

Wandsworth Borough Council 
Housing and Regeneration Department 
The Town Hall 
Wandsworth High Street 
London SW18 2PU 
 
Please ask for/reply to: your area team 
Telephone: 020 8871 6000  
Direct Line: 020 8871 6161, option 2 
Email: hms@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk  

Web    www.wandsworth.gov.uk 
Date:   13th September 2019 
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